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Mr. Grote Reber,
212 Vest Seminery Lvenue,
Wheaton, Illinois.

Dear Mr. Reber:

Surely it would be important to get more date
on the Jansky rediation. The snrogram you mentioned is exciting
and I would like to urge you to include observations in the
neighborhood ot 15 meters if it is at oll feasible. The diffi-
culty out here was to get & location where the backzround was low
enough. Thset meant nrospecting around the mountains =nd desert
#xith 2 porteble antenna. It wss most unwieldy and in the end had
to be sbsndoned for lack of funds.

The celculation of Whipple and Greenstein wes
interesting slthough I hac clready convinced myself about that
point by much the same srgument. iy own contribution to the
subject is the suggestion that qusntum electron jumps in the
highly ionized instellar aust particles give the proser wavelength.
The size of the aust particles is known roughly and the calculation
ol the quantum states is simple. Such radiation is little known
and there is no exnerimentsl background awvailable to supcort my ideas.,
I am now trying to estimate the intensity to be expected frou the
Milky Way. At the moment it seems to me to be strong ecnough to
account for Jansky's observations. iy ownl oninion is thet at
present it would be most important to get additionsl informztion
about the intensity and svectral distribution of the radiation. Thi
would require an apparatus of exceotional sensitivity ana I feel it
would be well to aim for high sensitivity even at the cost of
angular resolving power.

s

1f you get any data — positive or negative - it will
be of highest interest to me. ioreover, Professor Potanenko here is
also interested. We have been wondering at what lsboratory yvou »len
to do your exoeriments? Do you ever visit Cezlifornia?

Sincerely yours,

K

Rl s HL R. k. Langer



